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Background of 
HB 112

• Result of multi-year, multi-chair review of statutes and 
regulations to ensure the Alaska Board of Pharmacy 
can continue to meet its mission

• HB 112 addresses changes by:
• Streamlining licensure process while improving public safety

• Compliance with the Drug Supply Chain and Security Act

• Alignment with other professional boards in Alaska and pharmacy 
boards in other states

• Clarification of pharmacists’ roles in epinephrine access

• Collaborative effort between the Alaska Board of Pharmacy 
and the Alaska Pharmacists Association 



Goal: Streamline licensure process while improving 
public safety

• Eliminates unnecessary forms currently required in statute

• Clarifies that only pharmacists who dispense controlled 
substances are required to register with the Prescription Drug 
Monitoring Program (PDMP)

• Adds national criminal background check



Goal: Compliance with Drug Supply Chain and Security Act

• The federal Drug Supply Chain and Security Act (DSCSA) further secures 
the U.S. drug supply through a system to prevent harmful drugs from 
entering the supply chain, detect harmful drugs if they do enter, and 
enable rapid response when such drugs are found
• Boards of Pharmacy play a key role in this process through appropriate licensing 

of drug distributors and pharmacies

• HB 112 ensures the AK Board of Pharmacy powers and duties support 
the DSCSA related to manufacturers, out-of-state pharmacies, and 
internet pharmacies to ensure Alaskans receive safe medications

https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-supply-chain-security-act-dscsa/pharmacists-utilize-dscsa-requirements-protect-your-
patients#:~:text=The%20DSCSA%20was%20enacted%20in,when%20such%20drugs%20are%20found.

https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-supply-chain-security-act-dscsa/pharmacists-utilize-dscsa-requirements-protect-your-patients#:~:text=The%20DSCSA%20was%20enacted%20in,when%20such%20drugs%20are%20found
https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-supply-chain-security-act-dscsa/pharmacists-utilize-dscsa-requirements-protect-your-patients#:~:text=The%20DSCSA%20was%20enacted%20in,when%20such%20drugs%20are%20found


Goal: Alignment

• Replaces one of the two public member seats with a pharmacy 
technician seat

• Allows the board to adopt language for retired pharmacist status

• Clarifies the board executive administrator’s salary, allowing 
flexibility for a pharmacist to serve in this role in the future



Goal: Epinephrine Access

• Adds epinephrine training program under Board of Pharmacy 
oversight

• Clarifies that a pharmacist can administer epinephrine to a 
person or prescribe epinephrine auto-injectors to someone who 
has completed the training program

• Increases epinephrine access for Alaskans with anaphylactic 
emergencies



Support

• The Board of Pharmacy respectfully requests your support of HB 
112, allowing us to further promote, preserve, and protect the 
public health, safety, and welfare of Alaskans by and through the 
effective control and regulation of the practice of pharmacy. 

• Thank you for your time!
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